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Dear members & friends 

I am now on count down, two more sleeps and I head off to the UK to be with my daughter, Jo and my grand children, Gee, 

Toby and Oscar.  I can’t wait, I just love Christmas. 

Thank you for all of your support during 2024 and I wish you all a very Happy Christmas & New Year 

2025 will be a year of change.   

As many of you know I have been the “caretaker” for the Loulé area for a number of years, and I have loved meeting many of 

you at my events and thank you for your support.   

As mentioned in the last “News from afpop”, sent out by the afpop office 

on the 13 December, I am very pleased to welcome  

Phil & Victoria Morris as the new Events Organiser for the Loulé area from 

the start of 2025.  This is great news and I wish them every success ☺.   

This will be my last Newsletter to the Loulé area, unless you specifically ask me or the main office, that you wish to continue to 

receive my East Algarve Newsletters.   

At the moment,  I haven’t planned any East Algarve Events for 2025.  I will probably organise a lunch in late February or early 

March; but currently haven't thought beyond that.  January is my time to think about the coming year, 

recharge my batteries and decide what to do ☺. 

Help the Homeless Appeal …. I have an update what the East Algarve / Loulé areas achieved.  The 

support received has been amazing…!! Read page 2 for more information.  

Cuide-se … Linda x 

Disclaimer: afpop is committed to upholding the principles of the EU General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR)  2018 and to safeguarding your rights and protecting your 

privacy. You are receiving this Area Mailing and its contents as you have requested to be included in the East Algarve & Loulé area social mailing lists.  Your e-mail address is 

held on an area mailing list for the purpose of sending information about area events and offers to Members and is never divulged to any other party. The offers included in 

this newsletter and the information about other organisations and charities are included as they have been agreed as being of value or important to Members in the East & 

Loule area. Neither afpop nor its representatives receive any inducement or remuneration from any organisation for including their details in the newsletter.  It is your right to 

be removed from this mailing list at any time and you should do so by replying to this e-mail and inserting the word UNSUBSCRIBE in the subject line. Your decision will be 

forwarded to the afpop office and you will be removed from this area mailing list. You should also be aware that you can alter your preferences for area mailings by visiting 

the Members’ Area of the afpop website. 

The Eastern Algarve is the fun place to be . . . ! 

Happy Christmas from “us” to you! 
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Afpop EA / Loule supporting Help the Homeless 

 
 

 
 

You donated 

€2057.05  

for Sleeping Pods & Sleeping Bags 

 for the Homeless 

An incredible amount raised from donations… €2057.05! 

Eve Clifton ordered the sleeping items and afpop EA paid the invoices direct.. please see above.   

I have a full breakdown of all donations paid into the afpop EA account. 

Nights are now starting to draw in and overnight temperatures dropping and you have helped make a difference by purchasing 

152 sleeping bags / beds. 

There will be a lot of happy men and women who spend their nights on the streets and in abandoned buildings sleeping rough 

who now have something to help keep them warm. 

I have now stopped taking anymore donations for the appeal 


